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Meeting Minutes
January 20th, 2016
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Arlene Burns at 6:00 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Peny Wallace, Derek Hiser, Bill Akin

Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick;  Finance Director Angie Wilson
Community:  Blue Zones representative Alison Hopcroft, Library rep Mary Lou Perry, Senior Center Rep Kathy Long

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  Addition of the Tesoro-Savage application comment approval

	III
	Business from the Audience:  None

	IV
	Approval of CC Minutes, 1/6/16: Councilor Akin made a motion to approve the minutes of January 6th, 2016.  Councilor Wallace seconded. Motion passed unanimously.  

	
	

	V
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Financial Mid-Year Overview:  Finance Director Angie Wilson discussed each of the City’s funding categories with the City Council, starting with Water, Sewer, and Streets.  Each of these funds look healthy as the City moves into the last half of the fiscal year, and Wilson’s five year projection shows that both the water and the sewer funds will actually be getting stronger.  The financial health of these funds can be attributed to the Mosier City Council’s adopted strategies over the last few years, which include capturing monthly service fees for unpermitted uses (ADUs), one-time rate increases, newly adopted annual rate increases, and negotiations with CH2M over a better contract amendment for the WWTP services.  Wilson presented the General Fund balances for the current fiscal year, which closely reflect the adopted budget.  However, a five year projection shows that the General Fund will be decreasing by a certain amount every year.  Council discussed the need to examine ways to cut expenses and identify potential revenue streams during the upcoming Goal Setting session. 

	2.
	Blue Zones Project (Alison Hopcroft):

Alison Hopcroft presented a project that supports the Oregon Healthiest State initiative, sponsored by Health Ways Internation and funded by Cambia Health Foundation.  Hopcroft explained that began as a New York Times bestseller by National Geographic Fellow Dan Buettner has evolved into a global movement that's inspiring people to live longer, more active lives with lower rates of chronic disease.  She and her team are proposing to help those communities who wish to participate in the program to meet certain goals and objectives.  Mayor Burns said that this program would dovetail perfectly with the newly adopted Heal Cities resolution and other Mosier projects like Get Fit in Wasco and the Mosier TSP project.  Hopcroft will make arrangements with the City Manager and the Mayor to meet to discuss ways that the Blue Zones project managers can help the City of Mosier meet these common goals.



	5.
	Antique Car Parade July 23rd 2016:
Fitzpatrick attended the Friends of the Historic Columbia River Highway meeting and reported that the Antique Car parade would be coming through Mosier on July 23rd and was a great opportunity to not only celebrate the 100th year of the HCRH, but to partner with an organization that is willing to fund Mosier projects like the Mosier Hub.  Fitzpatrick will continue to update Council on this event.

	6.
	Letter of Support for Gorge Night Sky Campaign:

Fitzpatrick reported that MCEDD is adopting preservation of the Gorge Night Sky as a priority and is seeking support for the project.  Fitzpatrick reminded Council that in 2006 Mosier adopted the Gorge’s first strongly written Night Sky ordinance.  Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve the letter of support.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	7.
	Tesoro-Savage Comment from the City:
Council Consensus to approve sending the written comment regarding the Tesoro-Savage Oil Terminal Application.

	VII.
	Correspondence/Staff/Council/Committee reports: None
 

	
	Meeting was adjourned at 8:10.


	3.
	Letters of Request from the Mosier Senior Center and the Mosier Library:

Mary Lou Perry presented a written request from the Mosier Library for $300.00 from the 2015-16 budget that would not take from the $300.00 donation being requested by the Senior Center.  The annual library expenses include electricity, which is approximately $500 per year.  Volunteers manage and maintain the library, which receives no other source of revenue.  Kathy Long also presented a written request for the $300.00 donation that the senior center has received the last few years from the City.  The Senior Center not only offers senior meals, but also provides a great service to seniors by offering important social activities.  Councilor Reed said that the City Council had just looked at the general fund expenses and must find a way to reduce expenses instead of agreeing to additional costs.  Councilor Akin suggested splitting the budgeted donation of $300.00 between the two organizations.  Long said that the Senior Center costs totaled between $6-7,000.00 per year.  Mayor Burns said that the discussion would continue during the Budget meetings.  


	4.
	Welcome Packet for New Residents (Mayor Burns):

Mayor Burns presented the idea of a Welcome Packet for new residents, which would include important city information.  Councilor Reed said that Suzi Conklin has already put together a Welcome Packet.  Fitzpatrick will contact Conklin to find out how the City can add to her efforts.


Approved this 3rd day of February, 2016:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Arelen Burns, Mayor                                                            Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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